SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY REGULAR MEETING, JANUARY 12, 1975, 1:30 P. M. SOUTH COAST BOTANIC GARDENS 26701 Rolling Hills Road Palos Verdes Peninsula

President: Stan Oleson

BOARD MEETING:

There will be a Board Meeting at 12:30 preceeding the Regular Meeting. Other Board Meetings set by Stan are in April and September.

PROGRAM:

Mildred Titmus will tell us about her trip to Africa. No one wants to miss this. It's the next best thing to going yourself.

PLANT OF THE MONTH:

Bob has chosen to tell us about a succulent that comes from Central America, South America, Africa and Madagascar - a real wanderer! I suspect that we will all hope a Jatropha just happens to wander within our grasp when Bob gets through.

DON'T FORGET YOUR BRAGGING PLANTS

There are quite a few plants that are so mixed up they think this is the best time of year, so there should be quite to brag about even in January.

LAST MONTH:

We had our Christmas Party with gift exchange, finger foods brought and enjoyed by everyone and a fun contest. Winners of prizes for the best Christmas arrangements made with succulents were: First, Stan Oleson; Second, Gladys Axcell; Third, Stella Stubbe.
1975 Officers were installed. Officers for 1975 are:

President
First Vice-President
Second Vice-President
Secretary

Stan Oleson Richard Poedke Mary Belle Wallenhorst Eleanor Barker Bess Lesovsky

POTS FOR PLANT TABLE:

Treasurer

Bob Causey would like small - 2 inch - plastic pots for the plant table, so if you have any to spare, bring them, please.

CONTAINERS FOR PLANTS FOR THE PLANT SALE:

Stan would like anyone who has plastic margarine tubs or the small pet food cans like cat food comes in to bring them to use for pots to get plants started in for the plant sale table at our show next Memorial Day weekend.

PLANT SITTERS NEEDED:

If you have room to care for one or more flats of plants for the sale table at the show, please call Stan Oleson before the next meeting. TE3-2657

20000

MEMBERSHIP DUES are due for 1975. A form is enclosed to make it easier to get the job done if you haven't already. Because the cost of sending out each newsletter is so high, it is not fair to the Club to keep sending them to non-members, so if your dues are not paid, no newsletter after March.